
 
 

Activity report April-October 2022 

Formation of new association 
Ledarna have the task of continuously reviewing that we offer associations that reflect the labor market 
and have seen that we have many members in the tech industry. Forming a new association is a process 
that has been going on for some time. 

Interim board on site and inaugural meeting 
In April, the association Techledarna was formed. The Bransch association is aimed at executives in 
the IT telecom industries and related high-tech businesses.  The association's workingmethod is 
digital by default and it’s language Swedish and English. 

The Board has consisted of Alex Tsatsapasanis, Chairman, Sanja Studcic, Treasurer, Hannes Sjöblad, 
Board member, Stefan Norstedt, Board member, Mads Galsgaard. Co-opted from The Leaders Sofia 
Löfberg, Secretary and Lars Rosenlind, Auditor. 

(Anders Bolinder, vice chairman and Ebba Öhlund co-opted from April-August) 

The inaugural meeting took place on April 22, 2022 at the Office of the Leaders.  

The Board has had a number of 3 board meetings. 

The Board has worked in working groups and uses Admincontrol as a board portal, an agreement 
signed via the Leaders. 

The Interim Board has acted as the Nomination Committee during the period leading up to the first 
Annual General Meeting. 

Hannes Sjöblad participated  in Ledarnas congress 2022 and presented the association. Congress 
approved the new association Techledarna. 

Information for members 
In June 2022, the members who were to be transferred to the new association were informed by 
letter. Those members who did not want to go over to the new association were asked to contact 
Ledarna at the same time with a request to remain in their old association, which about 20 members 
did. A total of 3271 members were moved. 

The association got its own website on ledarna.se and soon a showcase page under Ledarna on 
LinkedIn.  The domain Techledarna.se is registered.  In September, the association sent out a 
membership letter with information about its new industry association and a presentation by the 
board. In the member appendix Chef also informed about the new association. 



 
The association has informed about the upcoming meeting via postal letter and email. It has also 
been informed that you can nominate yourself or another to the board or be part of any working 
group.  

Membership 
As of October 31, 2022, the association consists of 3392 members. 
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